
 

When telephoning, please ask for: Helen Tambini 
Direct dial  0115 914 8511 
Email  democraticservices@rushcliffe.gov.uk 
 
Our reference:  
Your reference:  
Date: Wednesday 15 June 2022 

 
 
Record of Decisions taken by Cabinet – Tuesday, 14 June 2022 
 
At a meeting of the Cabinet held on Tuesday, 14 June 2022 the following decisions 
were reached on the items listed in the attached schedule. 
 
The implementation of any key decisions are suspended until the call-in period 
has expired without a call-in being validly invoked. 
 
Under the Rushcliffe Borough Council Constitution, call-in is available in 
respect to key decisions only.  
 
The call-in deadline for any key decisions contained in this Decision Notice is before 
the end of the working day on Thursday 23 June 2022. Subject to any call-in request 
being received, all the decisions will be actioned after Thursday 23 June 2022. 
 
Any Member of the Council shall be entitled to call for a decision to be suspended. 
To effect the call-in procedure, the appropriate form should be completed and 
returned to the Chief Executive by the end of the working day on Thursday 23 June 
2022. 
 
NON-KEY DECISIONS 
 
LOCAL GOVERNMENT BOUNDARY COMMISSION FOR ENGLAND - FINAL 
RECOMMENDATION FOR RUSHCLIFFE 
 
It was RESOLVED that the report of the Local Government Boundary Commission 
for England setting out the new ward boundaries for the Borough of Rushcliffe be 
noted.  
 
REASON FOR DECISIONS 
 
This is the end result of the recent consultation that has taken place over the last 18 
months. 
 
COMMUNITY INFRASTRUCTURE LEVY FUNDING DELIVERY PROGRAMME 
 
It was RESOLVED that the Proposed CIL Delivery Programme document (attached 
at Appendix B to the report) be approved as part of the previously agreed allocation 
and spend procedure, including the proposed rate of provisional allocation to future 
projects. 
 



 

 
REASON FOR DECISIONS 
 
The levy has been in place for two-and-a-half years and a reasonable level of levy 
receipts have been collected from developments within the Borough.  Whilst the 
process for allocating and spending CIL receipts has been agreed, the funds cannot 
be applied towards delivering infrastructure until a priority list for directing funding 
has been agreed. 
 
BINGHAM IMPROVEMENT BOARD REPORT 
 
It was RESOLVED that 
 

a) the report of the Bingham Improvement Board be considered and it be noted 
that the Town Council resolved to accept the report at its meeting of 24 May 
2022; and 

b) the report be presented to the July Council meeting, as it was Full Council that 
received the petition which led to the Board being set up. 

 
REASON FOR DECISIONS 
 
To ensure transparency of the work undertaken by the Bingham Improvement Board 
and the Council’s response to the petition presented by the Bingham Deserves 
Better group. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 

Gemma Dennis 
Monitoring Officer 

 


